

City of Hamilton PUBLIC HEALTH COMMITTEE ADDENDUM

Meeting #: 23-012

Date: December 4, 2023

Time: 9:30 a.m.

Location: Council Chambers

Hamilton City Hall

71 Main Street West

Aleah Whalen, Legislative Coordinator (905) 546-2424 ext. 6436

5. COMMUNICATIONS

*5.4 Correspondence from Loretta Ryan, Executive Director, Association of Local Public Health Agencies (aIPHA), respecting 2024 Budget Consultations

Recommendation: be received

2024 Budget Consultations

Dear alPHa Members,

The Government of Ontario is seeking public input on the 2024 Budget via an online survey, an invitation for written submissions, and public hearings.

How to Participate:

You can share your ideas in the following ways:

- Survey: The government's online survey will close on January 31, 2024. <u>Take the survey.</u>
- Written Submissions: <u>alPHa will be providing a written submission and invites</u> <u>input from its members. To contribute, please send an e-mail to</u> <u>loretta@alphaweb.org by December 31, 2023.</u>

We also encourage our members to provide submissions of their own to ensure local perspectives are considered. The government's submissions portal is open until January 31, 2024. <u>Submissions to the government</u>.

Mail your submission to:

The Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy Minister of Finance c/o Budget Secretariat Frost Building North, 3rd Floor 95 Grosvenor Street Toronto, Ontario M7A 1Z1

- Attend an in-person consultation in your area: email MOFconsultations@ontario.ca for more information.
- Additional information from the government can be found here: <u>Further</u> Information on 2024 Budget Consultations.